

BARKSTON AND SYSTON DIAMOND JUBILEE COMMITTEE

MEETING - FRIDAY, 9TH MARCH 2012

PRESENT

Councillor Maryan Nussey (Chairman)
Matt Simpkins
Hannah Stewart
Emily Westran
Councillor Alan Rowell

Marion Stewart
Peter Stewart
Councillor Sue Evans
Stuart Orme
Malcolm Hall (Secretary)

The Chairman opened the meeting and thanked everyone for attending. Apologies were received from Bex Mezzo.

Prior to discussion on outstanding items, those present took the information and request leaflets for distribution.

Further to the last meeting, updates were given and matters discussed and agreed as follows:-

1. Marquee – agreed to request a cheque for £100 deposit, otherwise no issues.
2. Hog Roast – the marquee supplier was unable to assist. The Secretary was asked to pursue the contact advised by Bex Mezzo and Sue Evans also agreed to pursue a contact.
3. Cricket – Stuart Orme to confirm with Nigel Parker and to ask for details.
4. First Aid – cover arranged, and it was confirmed that this was satisfactory for insurance purposes.
5. Bouncy Castle – ordered from Belvoir Bouncy Castles at £80.
6. Decorations/bunting – The Chairman confirmed that the School would allow theirs to be used. In addition it was agreed to order 100 balloons and 2 x 10m lengths of bunting and to look into a supply of helium.
7. Insurance – including cancellation cover and face painting, the new quotation was £238.50. It was agreed to proceed and to check if cover for the Bouncy Castle would be included.
8. Portaloos – confirmed at £150 + VAT for two.
9. Playing Field – confirmed that the Playing Field Committee were happy with the use. Secretary to advise of the proposal to install the marquee.
10. Music – Alan Rowell attended to discuss the provision of music on celebration day, 4th June. He outlined a proposal which was accepted by the Committee and offered to act as compere, as well as providing a running order in due course. The music would be provided from mid/late afternoon onwards.
11. Jubilee Concert – to be available via audio only.
12. Programme – it was agreed that anyone who wished to suggest or organise

events should be invited to the next meeting. A prize draw was suggested. It was agreed to arrange for notices inviting further ideas and to prepare an article for the Journal.

13. Funds – it was agreed that in the event of any profit from activities this should go to local charities, to be decided later.
14. Horse/pony rides – Chairman to enquire locally.
15. Next meeting – Friday, 30th March 2012 at 7 p.m.

The meeting finished at 8.10 p.m.